
Prayers to Venerable Mother Mary Joseph, Elizabeth Prout CP. 
 

Your prayers to Venerable Mother Mary Joseph, Elizabeth Prout CP, and to no-one else, are 
sought very urgently for a lady called Beverly who is extremely ill with a very bad form of 

cancer. Only a miracle can save her life. 
Replies please to Sister Dominic Savio Hamer CP, Cause of Venerable Mother Mary Joseph,  

Elizabeth Prout. 
Sr Dominic CP 

MAKING A DIFFERENCE 

IN THE LIVES OF OTHERS 

  

 

Eithne Donoghue 9 Mar  

  

 

Our birthday girl 

this week is: 
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Relatives/friends of Sisters:-  

Eily May’s brother, Tade; 

Eithne’s nephew, Bernard Donoghue; 

Francine’s sister, Rita;  

Vy’s brother, Joseph Tran The Duy; We pray 

for his health and his faith; 

Maria Somers, Paschal Somers’ wife;  

Alex and David Hutchinson;  

 

 

Sr Lydwina Farrell; 

  Sr Helena’s sister and Marie; 

  Pat Hartin, Katrina Hartin’s mother;    

  Nicky Sister Kay’s brother; 

  Bridie Sr Marcella’s Sister; 

  The people of Chile. 

 

A special 80th birthday celebration message goes 

out for Sister Eithne Donoghue this month.  

Happy Birthday ! 



 

 

Sister Marcella Roe died 1st March 2024  

Fr Mark Whelehan died 29th February 2024  

May they rest in peace and rise in glory  

Looking back on a friendly visitor   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sister Marcella’s bereavement notice has been dispatched with the funeral 

 arrangements on for 5th March, these include the livestream link.  
If you have not received the information please see the below link. 

 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iLHIntu0W1a-A_UqLWsPLy2A7ARGxAh-/

view?usp=sharing 

 
Some of you may remember Sister 
Marcella Roe’s friendly robin who  

visited her at Stadium Street.  
 

He would visit several times a day 
waiting to get some dried mealy 

worms which he would come and 
take from your hand! 



 

Sister Una Vaughan  on 
her 91st birthday last 

week.  

91st Birthday celebrations  

Sister Therese was on her way to visit the Sisters in USA, Sister Clare drove her from 
Larne to Dublin, for her early morning flight the next morning. What a joy that Sisters 

Therese & Clare arrived in Marino in time to join the party for Sister Una’s 91st  
birthday!  

 A lovely celebration was enjoyed by all! 
 

 And a big thank you, from Sisters Therese and Clare, to all at Marino for your  
welcome & hospitality.  



Days out  

Sr. Francine recently 
enjoyed a day up in 

the North East  
visiting her sisters 
Rita and Maureen 
and her brother in 

law Tom.  

22nd Birthday?! 
 

Last Thursday 29th February, Sisters in Lancashire had a gathering in the Toby 
Carvery in Over Hulton, Bolton to celebrate Sr Josepha’s Birthday. 

There were six of us and we sat at a round table in a Window Bay. It was a very 
happy occasion, apologies no pictures!  

When we gathered for Christmas in Middleton Josepha reminded us of the leap 
year coming 2024, was that a hint? I kept it in mind. 

To teach the number of days in a month it was useful to have a rhyme, there 
are various versions of this one. 

 
Thirty days hath September, 
April, June, and November; 
All the rest have thirty-one, 
Except for February alone, 

And that has twenty-eight days clear 
And twenty-nine in each leap year. 

 
With the 29th of February only coming round once every four years, Josepha 

has only had 22 actual Birthdays. She really enjoyed this one!             Sister Savio 


